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May 12, 2021

Food for Thought
“Don’t judge each day by the harvest you reap but by the seeds that 
you plant.” - Robert Louis Stevenson

News from South Huntington Educational 
Foundation, SHEF

   MILES FOR MICHAEL is underway now until Sunday, May 23!  
Some of us have strollers, some of us are strollers. Some of us are 
on treadmills, some of us are on the trails, and some of us are on the 
track.

   Join us UNDER THE LIGHTS  on Wednesday, May 12th  and 
Wednesday, May 19th, at 7:30 p.m at the WWHS track among friends 
and family, getting those laps in! Do something good for yourself and 
good for your community. 

   Where will YOU be? People are walking, jogging and running from 
near and far, and we look forward to your pix and videos over the next 
two weeks as you participate!

   Register online now with MILESFORMICHAEL.RUN or at the gate 
on Wednesday night. Follow us on Facebook and Instagram  for up-
dates.

Superintendent’s Corner
As hard as it is to believe, we are only a week away from the School 
Budget and Board Trustee Elections.  We are proud of the spend-
ing plan that has been developed and feel equally excited about the 
three dedicated volunteers who are running for the Board of Educa-
tion seats.  While the trustee races are uncontested, you can learn 
more about the candidates by logging onto www.shufsd.org.
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We hope to see you at the polls at Walt Whitman High School on 
Tuesday, May 18th, from 3-10 p.m.

News from Deputy Superintendent 
Dr. Joseph Centamore in the Curriculum Office
The remainder of the Virtual K-5 Parent/Teacher conferences will be 
held on the following dates:
 
Countrywood & Oakwood:
Thursday, May 20th (Evening: 6 pm – 8 pm)
 
Birchwood & Maplewood:
Wednesday, May 19th (Evening: 6 pm – 8 pm)
 
K-5 Summer Learning Program
This summer the district is offering a K-5 Summer Learning Program 
to all South Huntington students. The summer program will be offered 
through both in-person learning and remote learning options. The 
program takes place mornings, from Monday, July 12th - Tuesday, 
August 17th (holiday-no classes: July 19th, 20th).  Transportation is 
available for all students in the program for this summer. 
 
This program is designed to address the “unfinished learning” as a re-
sult of the pandemic, and is intended to reinforce basic reading skills 
and strategies that are essential for students to maintain during the 
summer as they prepare for the new school year. Math support will 
also be provided. This will enable students to explore mathematical 
concepts and literacy in mathematics. 
 
A letter to all families has been mailed to further explain the details of 
the program, and should be arriving in mail boxes soon, if not already 
received. If you have not received the mailing, please contact your 
school’s main office. 

The South Huntington Union Free School District offers a variety of 
summer camps for students entering Grades K-8. Click here to ac-
cess schedules, tuition information, and registration. Please note that 
some of our summer camps are half-day programs and can be com-
bined to make a full day experience!

~Out of District Campers Are Welcome~

Our programs include:
 
Wildcat Coding/Design Camp-Minds of The Future: Open to students 
entering Grades 1-6, this program introduces students to the basics 
of computer science by means of coding/programming. Coders will 
explore various coding websites, programs, and robotics! They will 
interact with Dash and Dot Robots, the Cue Robot, Colby, Code-A-
Pillar, and Osmo. Students will also be immersed in 3D printing, de-
sign challenges and maker ideas!

Wildcat Coding/Design Camp-Minds of The Future 2: Open to stu-
dents entering Grades 7-8, this program introduces students to Py-
thon and Java Script with the Cue Robots. Coders will explore vari-
ous coding websites, programs, and interact with the 3D printer. All 
designers will create 3D challenges. Note: Session A - only from June 
28th-July 9th.

Wildcat Science Camp: Open to students entering Grades 1-6, this 
program will spark, promote and cultivate camper’s interest in sci-
ence. A completely hands-on experience will immerse children in a 
range of STEM (Science Technology Engineering and Math) activities 
and projects. Each engaging day is aligned with the Next Generation 
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Science Standards (NGSS) and will take place inside and outside 
the classroom. 

Wildcat Sports Camp: Open to students entering Grades K-8, 
this program offers a variety of sports and activities for all boys 
and girls. Activities included are: Basketball/Flag Football/Cheer-
leading/Baseball/Softball/Boys and Girls Lacrosse/Boys and Girls 
Soccer/Recreation/Bowling/Track & Field/Hockey/Fencing/Tennis/
Golf/Badminton/Volleyball. 

Wildcat Kids “A-Cat-emy” is part of Wildcat Sports Camp, and it 
is open to students entering Grades K-2, this program introduces 
students to a variety of recreational sports, such as basketball, 
soccer, and kickball. 
 
News from Assistant Superintendent for 
Business and District Operations Dr. Vito D’Elia
As previously discussed, the Board of Education has adopted the 
2021-2022 Budget, which will be presented to the voters for ap-
proval on May 18th, 2021.  Our task now is to share details of this 
spending plan with community members who might be interested 
in particular points in discussions. You can find the budget adop-
tion presentation on our district website at Shufsd.org or call my 
office directly (631-812-3003) with questions.

Some Thoughts from Assistant Superintendent 
for Student Services April Poprilo 
UPK 2021-22 Application Still Open!  The application (Google 
Form) is currently posted on the district website, www.shufsd.org, 
and will remain open until Monday, May 17, 2021.  For questions 
regarding the preschool program, please email registration@
shufsd.org.   

Kindergarten registration has been ongoing since late February. 
Registration is necessary to ensure that incoming kindergarten 
parents receive updated notifications and information from their 
child’s school, especially in preparation for September, 2021.  Kin-
dergarten screenings are scheduled to take place soon, but you 
must be registered in order to schedule a screening appointment.  
If you have any questions about the registration process for kin-
dergarten, please email, registration@shufsd.org. 

News from Dr. James Wright, Supervisor 
of Physical Education, Health, Athletics & 
Recreation
The spring action intensifies as Stimson sports begin tryouts this 
week; as Whitman digs into the heart of the schedule with games 
every day either home or on the road.  We appreciate all the sup-
port from parents in dealing with the early start times and pick-
ups that are necessary to make the programs work cohesively.  
Additionally, please be reminded to adhere to the two per player 
spectator rule, and to be aware of the rules when traveling to op-
posing schools.

You also need to get involved in the Booster Club as a member for 
this year and next.  There are some exciting plans for the future, 
and it would be great to see everyone become a member and 
support Wildcat Athletics.

News from Mr. John Murphy, 
Principal of Walt Whitman High School
Walt Whitman High School is proud to announce that it will be 
holding its annual Senior Follies on Friday, May 14th in the Per-
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forming Arts Center. We hope to see many students and parents at-
tend to watch our seniors make fun of their favorite faculty member.  
Come be a part of the fun on Friday night. 
 
Walt Whitman High School is proud to announce that it will be holding 
both the Junior and Senior Proms here at Walt Whitman on Wednes-
day June 16th, 2021 and Thursday June 17th, 2021.  Food, dancing, 
and fun; what better way to end the year.  We hope to see all our 
Juniors and Seniors enjoying the night, while spending it with friends 
before the end of the 2021 school year. Tickets are on sale in the 
main office.   Senior tickets are $80, Junior tickets are $60. We hope 
to see you all there. 
 
Walt Whitman High School would like to congratulate the following 
students who represented our school well in the National Spanish 
Exam, 2021. Despite the interruptions to classroom education and 
instruction, the students excelled in their current language skills. 
Congratulations...

Level 2
Honorable Mention - Isabelle Minero, Chelsea Murphy, Vanessa 
Ramsaran, Brennan Thompson, Kevin Brown, Sean Fallon, Chey-
enne Flythe, Kole Gottesman, Iris Hoffman, Griffin Macpherson, 
Paul McNally, Shaun Murphy, Ronan Rattazzi, Delia Machado, 
Alina Villareal, Evelyn Barrientos, Jonathan Lazo, Belen Perez, 
Rose Buscan, Madeline Contreras Reyes, Helen Flores, Eric 
Maldonado, Luis Merlos, Jacqueline Reyes, Karina Rivera Ru-
bio, Nina Thomas, Jasmine Veliz, Rocio Moreira Alvarado 
 
Bronze - Christopher Cea Bonilla, Ariana Intriago, Adriana Nunez 
Rodriguez, Charlotte Pearlman
 
Silver - Priscilla Ramirez Grajeda, Mason Peterson, Hayden Por-
ter, Makayla Castillo, Hannah O’Neill, Emily Redelman, James 
Reyes
 
Gold - Anthony Maraboli, Daniela Licona   
 
The Wildcat Pantry is open! Families who would like to order food 
from the food pantry, you can do so by scanning the QR code found 
on the Wildcat Pantry flyer posted in the hall in front of the main 
office, guidance, student services and teen center.  You’ll also see 
them randomly placed in the hallways.  If you have questions about 
the Wildcat Pantry, email wildcatpantry@shufsd.org.
 
Athletic news:
Congratulations Girls Varsity Badminton for defeating Northport 8-1 
on Friday, extending its league win streak to 24 games.  Outstand-
ing performers in singles were Carly Mineo, Silvana Pawa, Kristy 
Chillemi, Jasmine Thai, Kaitlyn Barraco and Rebecca Kurjanski.  
 
Congratulations to Girls JV Softball, as the team won its 1st game 
of the season 7-1 over Bay Shore at home.  Riley McDonnell had a 
dominant pitching performance and also chipped in with an RBI triple 
in the 6th inning.  The offense was powered by Emily McGowan who 
delivered a huge grand slam late in the game.  Alexa Dikeakos and 
Ariana Aramburu played excellent defense.  The Wildcats take on 
Riverhead at 4 p.m. today at home. 
 
News from Mr. Eddie Smith, 
Principal of Stimson Middle School
It is hard to believe we are in the middle of May already.  As this 
year comes close to its end, we will be administering our final iReady 
assessment next week. The students will complete the Reading as-
sessment on May 18th, and Mathematics on the 20th. Similar to the 
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NYS assessments, we will be utilizing a testing block which starts 
shortly after arrival, and ends at approximately 10 a.m. Please see 
below for the exact schedule.  Please discuss this with your children, 
as we truly need them to try their best. We often use these assess-
ments to measure growth and to identify areas we need to strengthen 
within our instruction.  Please do not hesitate to contact us with any 
questions or concerns. 

News from Mr. Steve Toto, 
Principal of Silas Wood Sixth-Grade School
“Look after your laundry, and your soul will look after itself.” 
–W. Somerset Maugham   

After a one-year Covid-in-
duced break, Silas Wood 
is thrilled to once again 
participate in “The Laundry 
Project!”  Teaming with our 
beloved NYCFC (New York 
City Football Club) and with 
current initiatives, Silas fam-
ily and friends are asked to 
contribute laundry supplies 
and related items, as de-
tailed in our flyer, with all do-
nations gladly accepted from 
May 10th to May 14th. Many 
thanks to one and all for your 
kind generosity!

Kerbom Kidz will be back at 
Silas this year, set up on our 
outside field!  The program 
will take place on May 19th 

and May 20th, during PE classes.  What is Kerboom Kidz? Well, it is 
an energetic and challenging fun exercise class! Students learn about 
the functionality of muscles through our exercise routines and physical 
activities addressing:
 
   - Improving physical coordination and focus
   - Developing various motor skills and movement patterns
   - Offering a structured environment to learn about oneself and others
   - Developing students’ cognitive skills
   - Learning muscle endurance and strength training
   - Helping increase energy levels
   - Increasing brain health and memory
   - Strengthening core to improve balance
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Have your Silas students mark their calendars for Silas Wood’s Sec-
ond Annual FIELD DAY, which will take place on Thursday, June 10th 
(rain date:  Friday, June 11th).  All virtual and alternate-day hybrid 
students are invited to attend; please call our office to advise if they 
do wish to attend. (Please note that virtual and alternate-day hybrid 
students must arrange transportation, as buses cannot accommodate 
outside the regular schedule.)  As events will take place throughout 
the day, all participants should plan on a full day at Silas. At Field Day, 
each homeroom team will rotate through five activities, earning points 
at each. Teams will work together to accumulate points in an effort to 
become the Field Day Winning Team. 

News from Mr. Anthony Ciccarelli, 
Principal of Birchwood Intermediate School
SPRING VIRTUAL PARENT/TEACHER CONFERENCE:  
Evening Conferences will take place on Wednesday, May 19th, from 
6 – 8 p.m. This conference day will provide you with an excellent op-
portunity to meet virtually with your child’s teacher to discuss academic 
and social growth since your last meeting.  We ask your cooperation in 
making every effort to keep your conference appointment.  Please look 
to make an appointment with your child’s teacher.

As the weather warms up, please have the children refrain from wear-
ing beachwear to school.  Please see BW’s May Newsletter for specific 
information on this.

Kindness is blossoming, just like the flowers outside Birchwood. Stu-
dents have been participating in activities focused on spreading kind-
ness and building acceptance of others. It has been so nice to hear 
our students paying compliments or giving friendly greetings to their 
teachers and each other. 

News from Dr. Gayle Steele, 
Principal of Maplewood Intermediate School
Our final evening parent/teacher conference will be on May 19th from 
6 – 8 p.m.

Students started traveling to special area classes this week. We are 
also creating a schedule for students to begin eating outside on good 
weather days. Classes may be doing this on a rotating basis to better 
accommodate smooth and safe transitions. 

Our remote students are participating in the NYS Math Assessment 
this week. Thank you to our remote families for your patience and un-
derstanding in coordinating the testing days. 

As many of you know, our assembly with Erik the Reptile Guy had to 
be rescheduled. We are happy to say that he will be visiting Maple-
wood on May 21st, 26th, and 27th. Students will be able to explore the 
world of reptiles, amphibians and bugs. They will also learn cool ways 
to be earth friendly. Many thanks to the PTA for sticking with this and 
rescheduling!

Thank you to our PTA for a fabulous Maplewood Night Out event! All 
of their hard work and planning resulted in an enjoyable evening. We 
had some good laughs, food, and wonderful baskets. A special thanks 
to Dr. Bennardo for co-hosting with us!

News from Dr. Annie Michaelian, 
Principal of Oakwood Primary Center
We hope that you will log in for The Greatest Show on Earth coming 
this Friday, May 14th, at 6:30 p.m.  This pre-recorded talent show fund-
raiser is sure to be a special fun event for all of our families.  After the 
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talent show is completed, raffle tickets will be drawn.  To enjoy the 
night of entertainment, be sure to log into the show using your child’s 
credentials. We can’t wait to see everyone there! 

Our scheduled evening Parent Teacher Conferences are on Thurs-
day, May 20th, from 6-8 p.m.  Our teachers have reached out to 
schedule this opportunity for you to hear about your child’s progress 
this year. Please take the time to meet with our Oakwood teachers. 

Say cheese…Oakwood Spring Photos have been rescheduled for 
Friday, May 21st.  If you have any questions, please email oakwood-
primarypta@gmail.com

Miles for Michael continues through May 23rd.  Visit www.milesfor-
michael.run to get all the latest information on this special event. Our 
physical education teachers are also excited to share the event with 
the classes while students are in class as they complete activities on 
a BINGO card. 

Our SBM team has launched the Kindness Goal for the week in our 
building-wide Kindness Initiative. This week, our goal is to focus on 
showing your best effort all day. Our teachers and staff will be dis-
cussing the ways and places we can do our best.  Kindness is the 
Oakwood Way! 

Kindergarten Registration continues for the 2021-2022 School Year.  
Please be sure to visit the South Huntington website for the Online 
Registration System to submit documents for registering your child 
for the 2021-2022 school year.  If you have any questions, please 
feel free to reach out, so we can assist you.  We are looking forward 
to meeting our incoming students! We are reaching out to our families 
with this information to help with the screening process.

Wishing everyone a bright and cheerful week!

News from Mr. Mitchell Levy, 
Principal of Countrywood Primary Center 
While the weather may not yet feel like the middle of May, here at 
Countrywood, we are preparing for several fun end-of-school year 
events taking place in June.   An email went home last week to all of 
our families outlining our Field Day and 2nd Grade Celebration pa-
rameters, as well as a survey for our virtual families to fill out sharing 
whether or not you will be sending your children to these events.  A 
friendly reminder to all, due to COVID restrictions both Field Day and 
the 2nd Grade Celebration will be for students only, and unfortunately 
this year, we will not be able to welcome parents, guardians, and 
guests.  

If you have a child who will be age-appropriate for Kindergarten next 
year, or know of a family member or neighbor in South Huntington 
who is, please remind them that registration is currently open and 
more information can be found on the district’s website.  It’s critically 
important that we get the word out.  Once you register you will be 
asked to make an appointment for a brief screening with your child at 
the district office.  This screening will provide us will valuable informa-
tion that will be utilized during the placement process.

If your schedule allows, please join us this Wednesday, May 12th for 
our PTA Meeting.  Our regular meeting will begin at 7 p.m., however, 
we will be holding a 6:30 p.m. virtual recognition for our students who 
participated in this year’s Reflections Program.  A huge thank you to 
Mrs. Lipari and the PTA for all of their hard work in organizing this 
program.  

Thank you to all of our parents who have participated in our virtu-
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al parent-teacher conferences last week and this week.  A reminder 
that the last of our conference dates is coming up on Thursday, May 
20th, from 6 – 8 p.m.  These conferences are virtual and your child’s 
classroom teacher should have already reached out to you with the 
specifics of your appointment.  

Countrywood’s Kindness Garden continues to grow as students get to 
hear their names announced and then see their names on our beauti-
ful garden display in the front hallway, as they are recognized for their 
good deeds and going above and beyond.  Thank you to our SBM 
team for this wonderful building-wide initiative.  

Looking ahead to next week, our students are in for a treat from our 
wonderful PTA as they have worked with a local Zumba instructor to 
provide a pre-recorded Zumba class to students during one of their 
regularly scheduled Physical Education classes next week.  Thank 
you to our PTA for continuing to find fun, and creative ways of bringing 
these programs to our students in a virtual environment.  
We wish you a wonderful week ahead! 

School Board Notes – A Message from the 
Board of Education
With last night’s Public Hearing of the 2021/2022 Budget, we are in 
full motion for the Budget Vote/Election on Tuesday, May 18th, at Walt 
Whitman High School’s South Gymnasium from 3 p.m. to 10 p.m.
 
While much has been said about the budget development itself, the 
Board would like to remind our South Huntington learning family that 
the ballot will also contain the board trustee election.  There are three 
seats available and three candidates—incumbents Edward J. Nitke-
wicz and Linda O. LaCara, and resident/parent Erin Meijer.  Mrs. Mei-
jer has served on the Audit Committee for several years now, and she 
is an active participant in our Board meetings.  The website—www.
shufsd.org—under the Board of Education tab, → 2021/2022 Budget 
Information → Meet the Candidates, and you will find information per-
taining to each of these individuals. 
 
We urge our residents to come out and vote!  The results will be an-
nounced shortly after 10 p.m., after the polls close, and the website 
will be updated accordingly. 

News from SEPTA – Maureen Basedow
Special Education’s last PTA Meeting for 2020-2021 is Wednesday, 
May 19th, 2021 at 7 p.m.  Please try to attend so we can vote on our 
new Board for the 2021-2022 school year.  Please be Mindful of May 
Mental Health Awareness Month.  Our Special Education students’ 
mental health is especially important as they learn, understand, and 
handle their academic career with their own challenges.  Please al-
ways try to have courage and always try to be kind!

District PTA Council News
Thank you to everyone who supported our South Huntington PTA 
Council Plant Sale fundraiser! Because of YOU, we were able to raise 
over $2,000 for Senior scholarships. Thank you to everyone for your 
prompt pick-up this past weekend.

Booster Club
2021 Gold Key & Booster Club Awards

The Wildcat Booster Club has been working feverishly with the Athlet-
ic Department, Mr. Murphy, and the Administration, to bring to life the 
2021 Gold Key and Booster Club Scholarship Awards Dinner.  

The Gold Key Awards are the highest honor given by Section XI to Se-
nior athletes who lettered in 8 or more sports during their high school 
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http://www.cresthollow.com
http://www.ferrantiempowerment.com/
http://SummerStudy.com
http://summerstudy.com/
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https://huntingtonchamber.com/
https://www.navy.com/
http://www.shufsd.org
http://www.shufsd.org
http://www.eniainspired.com
http://www.eniainspired.com
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career.  These Scholar athletes will be honored at this year’s dinner and 
ceremony to be held on June 8th.  The Wildcat Booster Club will also 
continue its tradition of honoring and awarding scholarships to selected 
Senior athletes.  In honor of our longtime board member and friend, the 
Booster Club will be renaming its service award after Laura DelColle 
who we lost earlier this year.

Along with the first annual Laura DelColle Service Award and the Al-
tebrando Humanitarian award, other athletic scholarships will also be 
awarded. We are looking forward to a lovely evening celebrating these 
amazing student athletes.  

Remember to be eligible for a Wildcat Booster Club Scholarship, you 
must be a member of the Booster Club.  If you are a parent of a Senior, 
or know a recipient, and would like to purchase a shout out to honor 
them, or to advertise your business in the commemorative program, 
visit www.wildcatbc.org under Sponsorships to purchase an ad and 
show your support.

Congratulations to all this year’s recipients!!

The Weeks to Come
Please log on to your school’s website and social media accounts for 
more information.

Whitman Sports

Stimson Sports
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